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State Budget

The State Legislature today convened the Budget Conference Committee for the 2003 State Budget.  At the outset of the hearing, the Chair of the Committee, Senator Peace, announced that all budget items are open for discussion.  Typically, the conference committee only addresses items on which the Senate and Assembly budget proposals differ.  

This afternoon, the conference committee addressed the transportation portions of the State Budget.  The committee voted to adopt the Assembly version of the budget that includes the following:

· Reinstatement of $5.1 million into the State Transit Assistance account for a FY 2003 STA balance of $103.1 million.  This was accomplished through a reduced loan from the overall Public Transportation Account (PTA).  The additional $5.1 million is a backfill for the funds lost through the Board of Equalization regulation related to diesel fuel used in farming activities.

· Loan of $1.1 billion from the Traffic Congestion Relief Fund (TCRF) to the General Fund with a backfill from the State Highway Account (SHA).  The Assembly version of the budget included language that would require repayment of the loan with interest minimizing the loss to the TCRF.

The conference committee will continue to meet daily until a final budget is resolved.  Senator Peace also indicated that although the committee may take an action to approve items, it is possible that the committee may reconsider its approval throughout the course of its proceedings.
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AB 630 (Oropeza) Transit Security Study

The Senate Transportation Committee today approved AB 630 that would require the MTA to perform a security assessment of its transit system and require that the study be updated every five years.  The MTA Board has adopted a work with author position on AB 630.  MTA representatives testified to express concern that the bill does not provide funding for the study.

AB 1912 (Kehoe) Part-Time Drivers/Contracting for Services

The Senate Transportation Committee today also approved AB 1912 which would remove a condition that State Transit Assistance funds can only be allocated to operators if they are not precluded from utilizing part-time drivers or contracting for services.  The committee included language requested by the California Transit Association which would state that the removal of the language should not be construed to prohibit the use of part-time drivers or contracting for services.

SB18 (Alarcon) MTA Board Composition

SB 18 which has been amended to require that one of the MTA Board seats be designated for the City of San Fernando Valley should the Valley secede from the City of Los Angeles, will be heard on June 10 in the Assembly Transportation Committee.
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